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News from eahil

Dear EAHIL Colleagues, 

this is my first letter to you, and I would like to express my heartfelt thanks for the trust you have placed in me 
through the recent election. It is an honour to serve as EAHIL President, and I look forward to working with 
you all to further our mission of advancing health information and library services across Europe. 

I am pleased to introduce our new Board Members (2025-2028): 
• Alicia Fátima Gómez Sánchez – Vice-President (Spain) 
• Marion Heymans – Treasurer (Netherlands) 
• Katri Larmo – Secretary (Finland) 
• Mala Mann – Communication Officer (UK) 
• Güssün Güneş – Scholarships and Sponsorship Officer (Türkiye) 
• Valeria Scotti – Deputy System Admin. and Communication Officer (Italy) 
• Aoife Lawton – Deputy Vice-President Officer co-opted (Ireland) 
• Witold Kozakiewicz – System Administrator, co-opted (Poland) 
• Maurella Della Seta – Co-opted Past President (Italy) 
• Federica Napolitani – JEAHIL Editor-in-Chief (Italy) 

For more information: EAHIL Executive Board 

Board Members bring a wealth of expertise and passion for the future of EAHIL. Together, we will strive to 
enhance our association’s impact and ensure that we remain at the forefront of developments in health 
information management and library science. 

Please join me in extending a warm welcome to our new Council Members. They will play an essential role in 
connecting us with new members, including those engaging with EAHIL for the very first time. Your fresh 
perspectives and energy are invaluable to our community, and we are excited to collaborate with you as we 
continue to grow and evolve. 

I would also like to emphasize the vital role of EAHIL’s ongoing collaborations with other organizations. We 
are fortunate to be part of a dynamic network that fosters partnerships and knowledge exchange while 
strengthening the impact of our collective work. I am particularly excited to announce our growing 
collaborations with institutions worldwide. These alliances will further enrich the EAHIL community, bring 
innovative opportunities, and amplify our shared efforts in advancing health information and library services. 
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Francesca Gualtieri  
 
Library and Archives Rottapharm Biotech SpA, Monza, Italy 
francesca.gualtieri@rottapharmbiotech.com 
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As our first task, we have decided to move our Listserv mailing server to Poland. I would like to thank you for 
your patience during this process. We will resolve all technical issues as soon as the migration is complete. I 
hope your experience with the MyClub database has been positive. Additionally, we need to update and refresh 
our website, and we are still looking for your collaboration and expertise. 

I encourage you to contribute to the EAHIL Journal by sharing your research findings. Please submit your 
paper online or contact the Editor in Chief Federica Napolitani (federica.napolitani@iss.it) or one of the 
members of JEAHIL Editorial Board. 

Looking ahead to the next two years, I hope to see as many of you as possible in Łódź (Poland) next June and 
in Antalya (Türkiye) in 2026. 

 

With warm regards, 

Francesca Gualtieri 
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